
Fra: ??? [ningxiaoufeichu@163.com]
Til: Kristin Rundsveen [Kristin.Rundsveen@sfj.no]
Kopi: 
Sendt: 02.04.2019 10:21:28
Emne: Inviting a youth delegation from Norway to join 2019 Ningxia International Youth Friendship Camp
Vedlegg: 

Dear Kristin

After discussion, we’d like to invite a youth delegation from Norway to join

2019 Ningxia International Youth Friendship Camp. The Youth Camp is

planning to be held from 5th, July to 10th, July. We kindly ask for your

assistance to invite 5 participants including 4 senior high school students

and 1 group leader to attend this meaningful program.

This program includes many activitiesincluding home-stay,  paper-cut,

Chinese calligraphy, visiting scenic spots of Ningxia. All of this activities will

be sent to you once the plan been confirmed.

Costs of transportation and accommodation in Ningxia during the event will

be borne by Ningxia Foreign Affairs Office.

Could you confirm whether you could attend this activity? And we’ll send

you formal invitation once we’ve confirmed that you’ll attend this program.

Yao

--

European And African Affairs Division

Ningxia Foreign Affairs Office 

People's Government of Ningxia 

China 750001

No.106 Fenghuang Beijie, Xinqing District,

Yinchuan City, Ningxia Hui Autonomous Region

0086-951-5058443

18695551053



 


